
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

The school closes for all children on Wednesday 15th July.  

 
 

Address: 
Norfolk Street, 

Hull 
HU2 9AA 

 
Tel: 01482 326610 

Email: admin@stchull.org 

 

July 2020  

“Fantastic all 
children were happy 
and super!” 
 

Dear Parents 
 
Boris Johnson, our Prime Minister and the Department of Education has 
asked schools to prepare to welcome all children back this autumn.  The 
planning, risk assessing, and logistics have already started, and we will 
update you as soon as we have arrangements about September to share 
with you. 

Welfare calls: 
Our staff will continue to telephone families 
over the next two weeks. The  
last calls will be two week beginning 13th 
July. 
 
Home School Learning: 
We know it has been tough, but we thank 
you for your ongoing support you have 
given your children over this lockdown 
period, you have been brilliant!!! The week 
beginning the 13th July will be the last week 
of our daily Home Learning Tasks. 
 

 

Thought for the week 

Sometimes it falls on a generation to be great.  

You can be that great generation. Let your 

greatness blossom. 

Nelson Mandela 

 
 

 
 
 
 
We will not be contacting families during 
the traditional Summer Holiday period 
unless an emergency situation arises. 
 
We will therefore be closing school for this 
Academic Year on Wednesday 15th July 
2020. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Phoebe Adamczyk 
Larissa Ampofo 
Kacper Baran 
James Chapman 
Cameron Chironda 
Brent Dela CXruz 
Artur Gniadek 
Sara Greguskova 
Joseph Guillermo 
Frederick Hill 
Angela Karanja 
Betty Ke 
Oliwia Kedzierska 
 
We wish them every blessing and hope 
their years here have been happy and 
fulfilled.  We will also be saying farewell to 
many families (some who have been here 
for many continuous years!) and we 
thank them greatly for everything they 
have done to support the school over the 
years their children have been with us.   
May God reward them for their goodness 
and please know that you will always 
find a welcome here and hope you  
will keep coming back to see us! 

 

 

Don’t Forget – Could all parents please 
take home your child’s medication on the 
last day of term, including inhalers.  
Please ensure that these are checked for 
dates and cleaned. 

If your child has asthma from September 
2020 the start of the new academic year, 
please ensure that they have their full 
inhaler (with spacer if appropriate) in 
school. If your child no longer requires 
their inhaler, please let the office know. 

 
 

Kamil Kowalski 
Rokasana Lawecka 
Lamiss Mohammed 
Mikayla Mvula 
Isabelle Mwangi 
Selena Nicolae 
William Onciu 
Vanessa Rog 
Corey Sykes 
Harry Thompson 
Igor Tomaszewski 
Christine Wang 
Jenny Wang 
Wenhao Yu 

Our Leavers 
The following children will be 
leaving St Charles’Academy next 
Friday to begin the next stage of 
their education journey at their 
secondary schools: 
 

Just to remind you that school 
will not be open in the Summer 

Break to children of key workers. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

School Contacts:  

We’re here for you every step of the way as we figure this all out together. Remember, if 
you have any concerns about helping your child learn or you need any other support 
from the school, please let us know by phoning the school on 01482 326610 or by emailing 
admin@stchull.org.  

Take care everyone and keep your family safe 

 

K.M. Siedle 

 

 

 

 
Thank you to so many!  
I would like to say a massive thank you 
to everyone who has helped us over 
another very successful year at St 
Charles’. 
 
To all our staff (teachers, support staff, 
office staff, cleaners, caretaker, dinner 
supervisors, the team in the kitchen,) 
governors, parents, volunteers, the 
friends, music teachers, outside 
agencies and Father James. 
 
I can’t say thank you enough for all your 
hard work, tremendous goodwill and 
many kindnesses over the year. We are 
all here for the children and they are 
the best proof of how great St Charles 
is. 
 
I look forward to another exciting and 
successful year in September. 
 
Have a wonderful holiday, 
 
God Bless  
 

Reading at St Charles 

2020-2021 Staffing 
Staffing for next year is as follows: 

 

FS1 

Miss Marsh 

FS2 

Mrs Shears. 

 

Year One  Miss Hastings 

Year Two Mrs Woodmansey and  

Ccccccccc Ms Blacksell 

            Trainee Teacher Mr Holdstock 

Year Three Miss Aistrop 

Year Four Miss Thompson 

Year Five Miss Prior 

Year Six Mr Foster 

 

All classes will be supported by our 

 wonderful wider team of staff: 

 

Miss Arber 

Miss Wainwright 

Mrs Reeve 

Mrs Radomska-Kryszczunas 

Mrs Kunysz 

Ms McKie 

Mrs McNulty 

Mrs Young 

Mrs Attwood 

Miss Marshall 

Mrs McGowan 

Can I please ask that you return all 
school reading books back to 

school before we break off so that 
we can audit what we currently 

have and look at the types of 
books we need to purchase. 
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